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Event Schedule: 

 March 9 @ 7 PM: 

General Membership 

Meeting w/Don Baylor 

presenting his 

Colorado Fly-Fishing  

Program 

 March 18 @ 5:30 PM: 

ANNUAL BANQUET 

at Ridgecrest of 

Stroudsmoor Country 

Inn 

 March 19 @ 9 AM:  BTU

-MCCD Fly Fishing 

Workshop 

 April 13 @ 7 PM: 

General Membership 

Meeting w/John 

Shaner: Soft-hackle 

Secrets 

 April 16 @ 7 AM Fishing 

Derby at Brodhead 

Park 
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2016 Annual  Spr ing Banquet  

 

 Don’t forget to mark you calendar for the 18th Annual Brodhead Trout 

Unlimited Spring Banquet on Friday, March 18th, 2016.  Once again we will convene at 

Ridgecrest, Stroudsmoor Country Inn, near Stroudsburg.  The doors will open at 5:30 

PM for conversation and comradery and a cash bar will be available.  Our program will 

start at 6:30 PM and dinner will be at 7:00 PM.  

 The annual banquet is our single largest fundraiser for the year. With this event 

we generate the funds needed for stream projects (In 2016 the Pocono Creek and 

McMicheals Creek), educational outreach (Trout in the Classroom, Fly-tying classes and 

four fly-fishing workshops) 

and conservation outreach. 

We appreciate the 

generosity our members, 

friends, and the community 

have shown in the past and 

we look forward to their 

continued support. 

 We have been busy 

gathering a variety of prizes: 

large and small, rare and 

common, original and prints, fishing-related and things for around the house.   It is our 

sincere hope that you go home with the items you fancy. We will offer premium and 

bucket raffles for a wide variety of items—not just fishing gear!  We truly do have 

something for everybody and there are door prizes, too. 

 So if you’re a member, if you’re a friend, if you’re a friend of a member, or just 

want to help us conserve and protect the beautiful resources for which we care, 

contact one of our Board of Directors listed inside to purchase your tickets.  Cost is 

$35.00 per adult and $20 for children.  We look forward to a great turnout and a great 

evening. Reserve your tickets soon and we look forward to seeing you there. 

March 2016   The newsletter of the Brodhead  Chapter #289 of Trout Unlimited 

Streamside Asides 
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 I t ’s  March.   The rob ins are back,  temperatures are predicted to 

be in the 60’s ,  and the ice i s  of f  even the most remote streams and 

pools .   Heck ,  we even saw some tul ip tops popping up through the lea f  

l i t ter last  week .  Perhaps the groundhog was r ight  and spring i s ,  indeed,  

just  around the corner.  And just  as nature st i rs and comes to l i fe a f ter 

the winter,  so do we as the Brodhead Chapter of  Trout Unl imited.  

 Our monthly chapter meet ings begin aga in on March 9th,  the 

Spr ing Banquet i s  on March 18th,  our f l y - f i sh ing workshop at  KCEEC is 

on March 19th and the Knights of  Columbus/Stroud Townsh ip k ids f i sh-

ing derby wi l l  take p lace on the opening day of  trout season —Apri l  

16th.  After that  there is another f ly - f ish ing workshop at  PEEC in late 

Apr i l ,  another at  ForeverGreen Preserve in June and the annual  June 

Picn ic a long the Brodhead Creek .  Throw in  the complet ion of  Phase I  of  

our Pocono Creek project  in June and the f irst  ha l f  of  th i s year i s  hop-

ping—just  l ike we l ike  i t !   As a lways ,  we encourage a l l  members and 

fr iends who would l ike to ass ist  and jo in us  to drop us a l ine or g ive us 

a ca l l .  We’ l l  be g lad to g ive you some informat ion and d irect ions .   

 In case you missed i t ,  a recent news art ic le  announced that  the 

former Penns Hi l l s  property on Route 191/447 was sold .  This property 

abuts the Brodhead Creek and i s on the opposite ,  downstream s ide of  

the ForeverGreen Preserve .   We are hopeful  that  any new use for that  

property cou ld enhance the beaut i fu l  sett ing that  current ly exist s .   

 Keep in mind that  our second stream project  th is year involves 

the McMichae ls Creek by the soccer f ie lds of f  Route 33.  We don’t  have 

a work date so l id i f ied  at  th is t ime but when we get  one,  we’ l l  let  you 

know. 

 We have a lot  going on several  d i f ferent f ronts as cont inue our 

conservat ion ,  educat ion,  and communicat ion ef forts and I  thank you for 

your ass i stance.   

 T ight  l ines and c lean waters .                       Todd G. Burns  
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I f  You Look Around, You’ l l  Learn Something  

 About 30 years ago 

I made the trek up Route 

209, got off on a little side 

road, and stopped at a 

parking area near Egypt 

Mills.  There wasn’t much 

there:  a few big white pines, 

an outdated restroom, some 

old fruit trees and a spot to 

park.  Being in a hurry as I 

was there to fish,  all sorts 

of interesting items around 

me went unnoticed. But as 

time went by and I revisited, 

(and I got older and slowed 

down) I began to nose 

around.  

 There were the 

remains of an old dam. A 

dam for what? A mill. 

Duh...Egypt Mills! I followed 

what looked like the old 

millrace  until I came to the 

foundation of the mill house 

and sure enough there was 

the pit into which the 

millrace emptied. Scattered 

about were old ceramic-clad 

metal containers, complete 

with shot-shell holes. There 

was even a large piece of 

ironwork in the bottom of 

the pit. I continued down 

toward Route 209 and there 

was the millrace exit, a little 

stone edifice through which 

the waters of Toms Creek 

had flowed. After working 

to grind grain into various 

types of flours, this is how 

the water silently returned 

to the creek.  

 Upstream, in and 

along the creek, there were 

a variety of concrete, stone, 

and wooden structures. 

These had been constructed 

with care, some more 

recently and some quite 

some time ago. Good stuff 

lasts. When I first visited, 

there were three fords of 

the creek, complete with 

timber and rock/rubble 

“bridges”.  The road was 

passable and still sometimes 

used by those who had 

access. No fallen trees 

blocked the way.  

 After years of 

snooping around in person, 

the rise of the Internet 

allowed me to snoop on-

line. Now the pieces of the 

puzzle were starting to fit 

together. 

 This area originally 

belonged to the William 

Nyce family. It had a 

working farm with a sawmill 

and the grain mill. There 

was a smokehouse, ice 

house, a general store and 

the typical structures you’d 

find in a little village in the 

1800’s. This land stayed in 

the family until the late 

1880’s when it was 

purchased by the Egypt Mills 

Club, a private entity whose 

members, it appears, 

primarily lived in the 

Philadelphia area. The club 

built many of the structures 

I had seen along the creek, 

including Landis Lake on top 

of the hill (named after the 

man in charge of facilities). 

There was a large clubhouse 

just in front of the present 

parking lot and the old fruit 

trees I had seen 30 years 

ago were in the back yard. 

The stumps from the large 

trees in front of the 

clubhouse are still there. 

 The Club existed 

until the Tocks Island Dam 

Project of 1960s had the 

federal government 

purchase the land. By about 

1973-1974, the structures 

associated with the club and 

the old farm were 

demolished in preparation 

for the intended flooding of 

the valley. 

 A lot has changed 

for this place. The 

structures have crumbled, 

the dams have vanished and 

the fords are almost 

completely gone. The 

stream once again does 

what it wants. But a lot 

happened here and if I 

hadn’t stopped to look 

around, I wouldn’t have 

learned anything. Every time 

I fish here or anywhere else, 

I’m going to keep on 

looking! 

Editor 

DIRECTORS EMERITUS 
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Remnants of the old dam and the sluice gate on Tom’s Creek 

Below is a 2013 view from the pit where the waters of Toms 

Creek once turned a water wheel. 

Left. The stone tunnel where water 

flowed into the mill pond on the east side 

of the access road. 

Below.  The floor of the mill house as 

seen in 2013. 

Left. A portion of what 

appears to be the last 

surviving jack-dam on 

Toms Creek. Photo taken 

in 2016.. 
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Speakers’ Series Program at Penn State Hazleton Campus—Waterways Hiking Trails of 

Pennsylvania  

 The value of riverfront trails and greenspace has recently been recognized as a great way to restore, revi-

talize and promote neglected areas near rivers and streams. Formerly forgotten historic, cultural and environ-

mentally degraded areas are no valuable scenic byways that offer great hiking opportunities and access to fishing 

locations and many other forms of recreation. Representatives from several waterways trails in central and east-

ern Pennsylvania will join Western Pocono Trout Unlimited for a program dedicated to celebrating and inform-

ing the community of the many trails that have been established along waterways in our area.  

 Speakers from Susquehanna River Greenway, Delaware and Lehigh National Heritage Corridor Associa-

tion, Lackawanna River Valley Heritage Trail Association, Pocono Heritage Land Trust Association/Brodhead TU, 

(Pocono and Brodhead trails with Don Miller,) and the Hazleton Rails to Trails will provide wonderful slide 

presentations exhibiting the natural beauty, historic sites, and recreational opportunities these riverside hiking 

trails provide. Over the past few years waterways hiking trails have added immensely to the cultural enrichment 

and economic value of the towns and cities along Pennsylvania’s many rivers and streams.  They provide safe and 

convenient opportunities for recreation that improves our health and wellness. They also provide habitat protec-

tion and access for fishermen, hikers, bicyclists, birders, photographers, canoeists/kayakers and many other out-

door enthusiasts. Literally hundreds of trout filled tributaries flow into the rivers where these trails exist.  

 Come hear the inspiring stories of how the waterways trails concept began their construction methods, 

the funding programs that provided for them, the diverse sites, fascinating historic backgrounds, and the enthusi-

astic workers and many volunteers that have made them possible. This is a great opportunity for fisherman and 

all outdoors enthusiasts to appreciate, enjoy and learn more about these recreational treasures that are being 

built around the commonwealth and the country.  Please inform friends and family who may not be fishermen to 

take advantage of this unique opportunity to learn more about these wonderful family friendly projects. The pub-

lic is welcome and there is no charge or registration. The Penn State Campus Kostos Classroom auditorium 

provides a spacious and comfortable setting. (Information from the Western Pocono newsletter. Thank you!) 
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BTU Calendar of Events:  February through April 2016 

 (This calendar is subject to change as events are added or changes are necessitated. ) 

 March 9, 7 PM: General Membership Meeting at MCCD: Colorado Fly Fishing 

 March 18, 5:30 PM:  Annual Banquet at Ridgrecrest of Stroudsmoor County Inn 

 March 19, 9 AM:  BTU/MCCD Fly-Fishing Workshop at the MCCD building. 

 April 7,  PM: Board meeting at ESU 

 April  13, 7 PM:  General Membership Meeting—Wet Flies and techniques by John Shaner   

  at MCCD 

 April 13, 10 AM: Project Healing Waters, Site To Be Determined 

 April 16, 8 AM:  Annual Knights of Columbus Children’s Trout Fishing Contest 

  Brodhead Park Pond, Stroudsburg 

 April 24, 9 AM:  BTU Fly-Fishing Workshop at Pocono Environmental Education Center,  

  Dingman’s Ferry, PA  (concludes @ 2 PM) 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2016 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 205 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—209 
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Todd Burns, Editor 

tgburns@rcn.com 

Visit our web page at: 

Brodheadtu.org for more infor-

mation, photos, and scheduled events. 

 

If your memberships is about to expire, 

please take a few minutes to renew. We 

appreciate your support and assistance 

with our projects and outreach oppor-

tunities. 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the Monroe    

County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change through National TU. 

You can do it directly on the TU.org website by logging in to your account with your TU 

member number, or you can call them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL 

FREE: 1-800-834-2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the 

change.  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 
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2015 PATU BEST CHAPTER WEB SITE AWARD WINNER! 

This space available to advertise your event or 

business. For information and rates, contact 

Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 


